
 

 

 
       Mr. Brian Hedberg 

Director, Office of International Aviation 

US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey 

Avenue, S.E. 

Washington, DC 20590  

 

 

 

      

Email: Brian.hedberg@dot.gov  

Our Ref.1978-20/DRE/AM                                  Lisbon, 15
th

 July 2020 

  

 

Subject: Declaration of Reciprocity 

 

 

Dear Mr. Brian Hedberg, 

 

The Portuguese Civil Aviation Authority herewith confirms that it will grant, on the 

basis of reciprocity, to carriers designated by the United States of America, the right 

to conduct seventh freedom non-scheduled (charter) passengers flights to/from 

Portugal by such U.S. carriers, which are not covered by the Air Transport Agreement 

between the European Union and the United States of America, signed in Brussels on 

the 25
th

 of April of 2007 and in Washington, on the 30
th

 of April of 2007, as amended 

by the Protocol of 24 June 2010. 

 

 

The present Declaration of Reciprocity is valid for a period of six (6) months. 

 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

Tânia Cardoso Simões 

Member of the Board 

 

 
 
 
TCS/AM/FB/IF 
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